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Comments: As a long time visitor to the Yellow Pine Community, I want it to be know that I oppose the travel plan

as it was presented to the public meeting in Yellow Pine on 7/17/2017. The plan does not recognize or value

visitor use to the public lands that we all have used for many years.

 

The Burn Log Road has users sharing the road with mining equipment which is very hazardous. I have been on

my 4 wheeler and come head on to those vehicles many times. They drive very erratically and take over both

sides of the road since the road isn't very wide.

 

In the plan, the road out of Yellow Pine to Stibnite will be CLOSED and the access to Thunder Mountain,

Cinnabar, and Roosevelt Lake will be hindered. Access to millions of acres of public lands will be gone.

 

Yellow Pine is a dying community and if the access to the public lands is gone, than the impact is even bigger.

The new proposal developed by the attendees of the public meeting to keep the road open past Sugar Creek is a

good one. This would give the access needed for the areas where the public would like to go. The new proposal

addresses all of my concerns and I hope you will take it into consideration when you are making a final decision.

Thank you very much for your time.


